



Board Meeting Minutes - Feb 26th, 2018

Meeting Location: 7794 Five Mile Rd Ste 240 Cincinnati OH 45230

Meeting Commenced: 7pm

Present: Jon Pickup, Rich Mulvaney, Julie Tomlinson, Kathy Honald, Kevin Scheel, Stephanie Kohls, John Shepard, Len LaBrecque, Natalie, Chris, Mike Thierauf, Chris Jump **Absent:** Ed Motolla, Jeff McCord

Agenda:

1. **Elected Board Members: RESOLVED**
 - a. Added Kevin Scheel as Conduct Committee and Stephanie Kohls as Marketing/PR
 - b. Ed Motolla stepping down from Director of Referees in Fall

Executive Committee:

President	Jon Pickup	Gsepickup@yahoo.com
Vice President	Rich Mulvaney	richardmulvaney19@gmail.com
Secretary	Julie Tomlinson	Julie065@gmail.com
Treasurer	Kathy Honald	kathy.honold@gmail.com

Board of Directors:

Marketing and PR	Stephanie Kohls	steph_anne79@yahoo.com
Game re-scheduling	Rich Mulvaney	richardmulvaney19@gmail.com
Director of referees	Ed Mottola	drgolf222@aol.com
Conduct committee	Kevin Scheel	scheelkc@gmail.com

Age group Co-ord.		
Dribblers	Jon Pickup	Gsepickup@yahoo.com
Trappers	Len LaBrecque	lalabrecque64@gmail.com
Shooters	Rich Mulvaney	richardmulvaney19@gmail.com
Passers	Julie Tomlinson	Julie065@gmail.com
Flyers	Jeff McCord	mccordjeff@hotmail.com
Wings	Natalie Domelle	rballnat@gmail.com
Strikers	Chris Jump	coachjump@gmail.com
Kickers	Mike Thierauf	mthierauf@hotmail.com
High School	John Shepard	jshepard4034@gmail.com

2. **Website – Age group coordinators: ACTION REQUIRED**
 - a. All Board Members need to register on GSE Website as a Board Member Volunteer
 - b. Currently 50% of Board is registered Discussed possibility of Dribblers going to 3v3 if needed to balance rosters.
 - c. Website use was demonstrated for age group coordinators



- i. Do not move players around until Jon Pickup gives go ahead
 - ii. Reach out to coaches that coached before and aren't signed up yet
 - d. Team Net was discussed as an App that will allow coaches to manage their team from their smartphone
 - e. March 15th is close of registration
- 3. **Venmo:** *FURTHER DISCUSSION REQUIRED*
 - a. We discussed the possibility of using Venmo to pay referees
 - b. Jon will check with Ed Motolla and see if the refs have an interest
- 4. **Spring Coaches Meeting:** *April 9th, 2018 - 7:30pm @ Anderson Center - 7850 Five Mile Road*
- 5. **Bank account transfer from Jim Waldron:** *RESOLVED*
 - a. Jon and Kathy have access
- 6. **Facilities:** *RESOLVED*
 - a. We will be using Riverside fields as much as possible
 - i. Dribblers and Trappers on grass
 - ii. Shooters, Passers, Flyers and Wings on Turf - Goals will need to be moved!
 - iii. Strikers, Kickers and HS **TBD**
 - b. Practice field selection will be conducted online instead of a call-in line
- 7. **New Balls:** *RESOLVED*
 - a. Jon was able to achieve an overall savings of \$3 per soccer ball and we are fully stocked
- 8. **New Jerseys:** *RESOLVED*
 - a. Dribblers, Trappers and Shooters age groups will get new, better quality jerseys - still using Blackout Ts
 - b. By discussion we came to agreement that most teams will want to keep same color
- 9. **Fundraising:** *RESOLVED*
 - a. FC Cincinnati
 - i. Tickets purchased with GSESA code (to be distributed) will kick back 10% to our organization
 - ii. This applies to season tickets as well and previously purchased tickets.
 - 1. Call FCC ticket office to have them apply the 10% kick back
 - b. Pawsat
 - i. Pictures in the Fall @ Nagel Middle School
 - ii. Pawsat doubled their kick back amount to GSE

Meeting Adjourned: 8pm